
The Basilica of  St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral 
The Corner of Mott & Prince Streets, New York City 

Tel: 212-226-8075 Fax: 212-226-1219 
 

The Shrine Church of Most Precious Blood  
109 Mulberry Street, New York, NY  10013 
Tel: 212-226-6427 Fax: 212-226-1837 

Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ July 24, 2016 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil 
5:30 PM English 

Sundays 
9:15 AM English     10:15 AM Chinese   

11:30 AM Spanish         12:45 PM English 
7:00 PM English 
Monday-Friday 

8:00 AM Spanish, 12:10 PM English  
Weekday Masses are held at St. Michael’s Chapel– 266 Mulberry Street 

 Saturday 
8:00 AM Spanish     

VESPERS (Evening Prayer) 
First Sundays at 7:00pm with Mass 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays  4:30 PM - 5:15 PM 
Sundays 6:00 PM - 6:45 PM 

 

Adoration of The Blessed Sacrament 
Every First Friday from 7:30 pm  

with Benediction at 9:15pm in the Cathedral 
Spanish Prayer Group 

Fridays  7:30pm  
Cursillistas Meeting 

Sundays after the 11:30am Mass (Spanish) 

Saturday/Sabado-July 23, Weekday 
8:00AM (Spa) Por todos los miembros de nuestra parroquia 
5:30PM (Eng) For: Michael Giorgio 
  By:  Marie Giorgio 
Sunday/Domingo-July 24,  Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
9:15AM  (Eng) For: Jennie Fromme (7th Anniversary) 
  By:  son and daughter 
10:15AM (Chi)  In Thanksgiving to the Blessed Virgin Mary 
  by: Joanne Thi 
11:30AM (Spa) Por el eterno descanso de Juana Hernandez  
  Invita Elva Ugarte y familia 
12:45PM (Eng)   For : Jennie Fromme 
  By:   daughter and son 
7:00PM  (Eng) For:  The people of our parish 
Monday/Lunes-July 25, Saint James, Apostle 
8:00AM (Spa)    En Acción de Gracias por  Ar iel Diaz invita  
  Angela Diaz 
12:10PM (Eng)  For :  Angela DiSimone 
  By:   Albanese Family 
Tuesday/Martes-July 26, Saints Joachim and Anne, Parents 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
8:00AM (Spa) Por todos los miembros de nuestra parroquia 
12:10PM (Eng)   In honor of St. Anne  
  By:  Susan, Gussie & Nata  
Wednesday/Miercoles–July 27, Weekday 
8:00AM (Spa)     En accion de gracias de Juana Rodriguez invita 
  Angelina y sus hijos 
12:10PM (Eng)   For: Tessie Calderazzo 
  By:  Marie Licata 
Thursday/Jueves-July 28, Weekday 
8:00AM (Spa)  Por el eterno descanso de Jose Reyes invita su  
  esposa y familia 
12:10PM (Eng) For: Regina Trainor  
  By:  a friend 
Friday/Viernes-July 29, Saint Mary Magdalene 
8:00AM (Spa) Por todos los miembros de nuestra parroquia 
12:10PM (Eng)   For: The people of the par ish 
Saturday/Sabado-July 30, Weekday 
8:00AM (Eng) Por el alma de Francisco Maria Nuñez invita  
  Agustina Rodriguez 
5:30PM (Eng) For:  Robert King 
  By:   Kathryn Susi 
   

 Pastor  - Monsignor Donald Sakano 
pastor@oldcathedral.org 

 
 

Rev. Andrew Thi – Resident Vicar 
Rev. Enrique Salvo - Resident Vicar 

Deacon Paul Vitale 
  

Visiting Celebrants: 
Rev. George Kuhn 

Rev. Brian McWeeney 
Rev. Umberto Bordoni 

Rev. Carlos Mullins 
Rev. Edward Hopkins, LC 

Rev. Jason Smith, LC 
Rev. Fabian Grifone, OFM 
Rev. Louis Troiani, OFM 

Rev. Philip Phan, Vietnamese Apostolate 
 

Director of Music - Jared Lamenzo 
organist@oldcathedral.org  

 

Wedding Coordinator - Rosa Jimenez 
rosa@oldcathedral.org  

 

 

Sunday Offerings: 
$2,659.00 



ERBEN RENEWAL:  
Restore Our Pipe Organ! 

We are in great need of financial support to restore and protect the 
Erben. Donations to the organ fund can be made to St. Patrick’s Old 

Cathedral, with the memo “Erben Organ  
Restoration Fund.” Join the “Erben Renewal” Facebook page to find 
out about music at the Basilica, and the world-class 2,500 pipe Henry 

Erben organ, one of the great pipe organs of  
America: http://facebook.com/erbenorgan.  

Basilica Schola 
 

The Schola is on break until the fall, but will sing Vespers the first 
Sunday of each month during the summer. If you are interested in 
joining, contact Joshua, our Cantor, at cantor@oldcathedral.org to 
learn more. Hear our latest recording, available on iTunes, and find 

out more about the music ministry at  
http://oldcathedral.org/music-at-the-basilica.  

MUSIC AT THE BASILICA 
Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
We cover quite a range of music this week. Our Offertory hymn tune is ORIENTIS PARTIBUS, written by Peter of Corbeil (d. 
1222), a preacher and canon of Nôtre Dame de Paris, a scholastic philosopher, and master of theology at the University of Paris 
(c. 1189). His aristocratic student Lotario de' Conti became Pope Innocent III. Peter became Archbishop of Sens in 1200, and 
engaged in a number of reforms, including some pertaining to music, and the liturgical demands were immense. This melody 
was written for the Feast of the Circumcision, likely used as part of a procession or pageant before the liturgy itself. A manu-
script of his commentary on Psalms can be found at the Bodleian Library, Oxford.   
 
Petite et accipietis is the passage from the reading from Luke is the Communio (Communion hymn) for the 17th Sunday in Ordi-
nary Time. We’ll follow this antiphon with a piece from the great French composer Alexandre Guilmant written for an organ 
Mass. Guilmant, interestingly, collaborated with his student, William C. Carl, who put the composer Bernard Schmid the Elder 
back on the map. William C. Carl returned from studies with Guilmant in Paris, and became Organist and Choirmaster just north 
of here at First Presbyterian Church on Fifth Avenue and West 12th St. Guilmant and Carl remained life-long friends, and in 
1898, during Guilmant’s second American tour, Carl and Guilmant decided to open a school for organ instruction in New York 
based on the master’s method of teaching. The Guilmant Organ School at First Presbyterian Church quickly became one of the 
leading institutions for the study of organ and church music in America, and gained an international reputation. The postlude 
comes from a book of organ music compiled for students of the school, including some very early organ works arranged by 
Guilmant. These pieces needed arranging because they were written in tablature, rather than in the more familiar staff notation. 
The first extant example of keyboard tablature, which was almost certainly for organ, was in the Robertsbridge Codex, from 
about 1360. Although it is English, it is closely related to the later German tablatures.   
 
 

Mom & Tot’s Gatherings 
Come one! Come All! 

 
What: This gather ing will allow mothers with young children 
to spend some time together and strengthen their own spiritual 
lives.  We’ll start with ten minutes of circle time to get to know 
each other and then engage in a brief reflection/discussion on the 
upcoming Sunday’s Gospel while the children play.  We will 
meet in the downstairs classroom which contains some fun toys 
and books.  Coffee and treats will be available for the parents! 
 
Why: Being a new parent anywhere can be hard – and being in 
a city offers unique challenges. We want to support Parish fami-
lies by giving them the opportunity to make friends and develop  
community while growing in their spirituality. 
 
Who: Parents with children from 0-2 years of age 
When: Each Thursday, from 10 – 11 am, starting July 21st 
Where: The Par ish House, 263 Mulber ry Street 

For More Information: Contact the Director of Religious  
Education: tony@oldcathedral.org 

Cinema Italiano 
 

Summer Movies  
in the Courtyard 

 
Thursday and Friday evenings in July join us for  

“Cinema Italiano presents” 
 

Thursdays are the classics & Fridays are the modern. 
 

Movies start at sundown! About 8:30pm 
$10 (cash at the door only) 

(cost is a donation for the headsets) 
http://www.cinemaitalianony.com/ 

Interested in being a  
Lector or Eucharistic Minister? 

 
Help OSP proclaim the good news by participating in masses or 

visiting the homebound. 
 

Saturday August 13th 
10:00am-12:30PM 

 
Training sessions are being held monthly if you are interested 

please email: 
Mark@oldcathedral.org 



                                     Bulletin Board 
  

On Sunday, August 7 
 you are invited to help us welcome three sheep 

who will be visiting us from  
White Barn Farm, New Paltz, NY 

 

The sheep will continue to graze in the north church yard adja-
cent to the Basilica for the months of August and September. 
Their true home is on a lovely farm upstate New York where 

they give forth marvelous quantities of their wool for purposes 
of making warm and fuzzy things.  

 

NAMES 
Before they arrive, we need three good names for the sheep. In 
former years we have been visited by Gold, Frankincense and 

Myrrh and Mott, Prince and Elizabeth. This year we are looking 
for names that are uplifting and fit the character of three ovine 

characters who have taken up household in a church yard.  
 

You can drop your suggestions into a box in the back of 
church or email them to info@oldcathedral.org  

BAPTISM PREPARATION 

If you are expecting a new baby or if she/he is already here, 
be sure to let us know. Then go to our website and acquaint  

yourself with what to do next to be prepared for the  
renewal of your own baptismal vows and the baptism  

of your child.  
Next Session for parents and godparents is: 

Monday, August 1 at 7:00pm. 

 
   

Want to know more about us?   
Visit our website! 

www.oldcathedral.org 

 

CALLING ALL PHOTOGRAPHERS 

The Basilica of St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral is honored, with the blessing 
of Cardinal Dolan, to have HOLY DOORS at its sister church, the 

Shrine Church of the Most Precious Blood for the duration of the Holy 
Year. With these Holy Doors open 24hrs a day, pilgrims passing through 

them will benefit from indulgences and blessings. Pilgrims will reflect 
on the major theme of the Holy Year – the universal reach of God’s 

mercy – by viewing a display of presepio, crafted in this city of Naples 
by La Scarabattola.   

 

For those in a state of grace a plenary indulgence may be gained once 
day by passing through the Holy Doors. A plenary indulgence removes 

all punishment  due to sin. 
 

Those seeking the indulgence are encouraged to begin a pilgrimage  at 
the Basilica of St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral. The pilgrim then may  

proceed down to the Shrine Church of the Most Precious Blood where 
the Holy Doors of Mercy are located.  

  The Holy Doors of Mercy 

Interested in Joining our Parish? 

THE SERMON ON THE MOUNT: 
Is it possible to be Christian??? 

STAINED GLASS 
More refurbished glass will be installed into the restored win-
dow frames over the next coupe of months. All of windows 

should be finished by the end of the year.  

Tuesday, July 26 from 7:30 to 8:30 PM 
Parish House ~ 263 Mulberry Street 

The goal of this session is to discuss some of the critical issues 
that arise form a serious consideration of the teachings of Jesus 
from The Sermon on the Mount. Questions to be discussed in-

clude: How is it possible for a Christian to ever be successful in 
living up to the standards for Christian living set forth in the 

Sermon?; Does Jesus call upon Christians to be  pacifists?; What 
are boundaries for sexual ethics in the early church? Is Jesus for 

real when he asks us to love our enemies? 
 

COMING IN THE FALL  
A three-session course called “An Introduction to the New Tes-
tament”. Students will meet on one evening for three consecu-
tive weeks (dates to be determined). The course will provide a 
foundation for further exploration into the other parts of the Bi-

ble such as the Pentateuch, Prophets, Psalms, Gospels, Acts, 
Letters, Revelation.  This three-session course will be repeated 

three or four times during the year in order to attract newcomers 
to Bible study. 

Meanwhile,  there will be other courses on the Bible for people 
who have completed the “Introduction” or who have enough of 
a foundation to take mini-courses on the sections of the Bible 

mentioned in the paragraph above.  

Your are invited to 
participate in  

FACES  
OF MERCY: 
An Exhibit of 
Photographs 

Sept.15-Nov.27 
at 

St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral 

Inspired by the current Holy Year of Mercy, amateur and pro-
fessional photographers may submit up to three photographs for 

exhibition in the narthex (foyer) of the Basilica. For instruc-
tions, look for the flier in the back of the church or go to our 

website www.oldcathedral.org/photoexhibit  

NAME THE SHEEP 



 

MASS LIST – JULY 23-24, 2016 
SATURDAY, JULY 23, 2016 
5:30pm (Vigil Mass)        For:  Filomena & Philip Graziano              
            (Anniversary) 
                  By:   son & brother Michael & wife 
            Mary Graziano 
                  For:  Donn Dumouchelle (3rd  
             Anniversary) 
                  By:   Joe & Mary Ann Tropia 
                  For:  In Thanksgiving 
                  By:   Ai Fang Chen      

SUNDAY, JULY 24, 2016 – 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
    2:00PM        Mass in Vietnamese 

MONDAY, JULY 25, 2016 
                NO MASS 

TUESDAY, JULY 26, 2016 – Sts. Joachim & Anne, Parents of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary 

                NO MASS 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 27, 2016 
12:10PM          For:  Family Peace and 
                  For:  Peace and Safety for her  
             Children              
                  By:   Ai Fang Chen 

THURSDAY, JULY 28, 2016 
                NO MASS 

FRIDAY, JULY 29, 2016 
                NO MASS 

    6:30PM        Sant’Egidio Prayer Service 
SATURDAY, JULY 30, 2016 
    5:30PM (Vigil Mass)    For:  Mary Johnson (Anniversary) 
                  By:   brother Michael & wife Mary 
            Graziano 
                  For:  Jennie & Patsy Valentino 
                  By:   daughter Patricia 

The Shrine Church of  
Most Precious Blood 

109 Mulberry Street, New York NY 10013 
Secretary: Emily DePalo Email: emilydepalo@yahoo.com 

Tel: 212-226-6427 Fax: 212-226-1837 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil  - 5:30 PM 

Sunday  - 2:00 PM (Vietnamese) 
Office Hours:   

10AM—6PM Daily or by Appointment 
CONFESSIONS 

Before Masses or by Appointment 

DEVOTIONS  
 

Monday         Our Lady of the Miraculous Medal 
Tuesday  St. Anthony of Padua 
Wednesday      San Gennaro 
Thursday  St. Jude 
Friday         St. Padre Pio (1st Friday) 
Friday   The Community of Sant'Egidio  
Saturday          Our Lady of Fatima (1st Saturday) 

Stations of the Cross 
12:10 PM on Fridays during Lent 

Church of the Most Precious Blood 



The Shrine Church of  
Most Precious Blood 

109 Mulberry Street, New York NY 10013 
Project Manager: William Russo   Operations: John Amerise 

Secretary: Emily DePalo Email: emilydepalo@yahoo.com 
Tel: 212-226-6427 Fax: 212-226-1837 

BULLETIN NEWS – JULY 23-24, 2016 
 
SENIOR CARE:  Most Precious Blood Church has held a number of 
events geared to helping seniors 
and caregivers by offering access 
to programs for illnesses and 
conditions that affect mostly the 
elderly.  In keeping with this 
‘theme’, we would like to share 
additional information regarding 
resources for older people and  
caregivers.  If anyone is in need 
of such services, you can always 
contact William Russo at the 
church office for referrals. 
 
FATHER GEORGE 
KUHN:  Father George Kuhn is 
all packed and ready to move 
whenever he is told that his new residence in the Bronx is fully completed 
and ready to accept him and his fellow clergy.  We are truly saddened to 
be losing him.  Once he moves to the Bronx, he will not be trekking down 
to Manhattan and, therefore, will no longer be saying Mass for us either 
here at Most Precious Blood Church or at St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral.  We 
are hopeful, if time allows, that he will be able to concelebrate one of our 
Wednesday San Gennaro devotion Masses with Msgr. Russo before leav-
ing us.   Father George has become a much-beloved member of our MPB 
family and he will be missed more than we can say.  Of course, we send 
him off with many prayers and good wishes for a wonderful life in the 
Bronx.  We pray he remains healthy, vibrant and able to minister to our 
neighbors to the north in the same wonderful way he ministered to 
us.  Thank you, Father George, for everything.  We wish you the best, 
always! 
 
THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY:    August 
15th is the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  As the 15th falls on a 
Monday this year, Transfiguration Church will hold its annual celebration 
in her honor on Sunday, August 14th.  Festivities begin at 9:00 AM in 
their courtyard with other events throughout the day, ending with Bene-
diction at 4:00PM.  Transfiguration Church is located at 29 Mott Street in 
Chinatown.  You can call them for more detailed information at 212-962-
5157, or check the poster on Most Precious Blood’s bulletin board located 
in the Mulberry Street church entrance accessible through our courtyard. 
 
SAN ROCCO FEAST:  The San Rocco Society is holding its annual 
Mass and procession in honor of San Rocco here at MPB Church on  
Sunday, August 21st at 12:00 Noon, with the religious procession to fol-
low at approximately 1:30 PM.  We will publish further information as it 
comes in to us. 
 
BLOOD DRIVE: The Feast of San Gennaro Blood Dr ive is being held 
on Sunday, September 25, 2016 from 11:00am to 6:30pm at The Basilica 
of St. Patrick’s Old Cathedral Youth Center located at 268 Mulberry 
Street.  Call 1-800-RED CROSS or visit www.redcrossblood.org to make 
an appointment.  Walk-ins are also welcomed.  The need is Constant, The 
gratification is Instant.  Give Blood. 


